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	1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

	

	
	Hentley Ignatius, President SU (HI); Daniel Smy, VP Loughton and Southend SU (DS); Wayne Campbell, Academic Registrar (WLC)
	1/2012

	
	

	2. MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 8 July 2011

	

	Approved
	Minutes of the meeting held on 7 December 2011 were approved 

	2/2012

	3. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	All actions were completed with the exception of:
	3/2012

	
	
	

	Noted


	87/2011 WLC would investigate options for accommodating Study Abroad students.
Postponed until next meeting.
	4/2012

	
	
	

	Noted


	95/2011 AN to review the use of the squares and produce updated protocol.
In progress.
	5/2012

	
	
	

	Noted
	96/2011 JT to send specific examples of students unable to participate in Wednesday afternoon sports due to timetable commitments to WLC.
	6/2012

	
	Specific examples and information on the way that this is handled in other HEIs were being collated but were currently unavailable.
	

	
	
	

	4. FEEDBACK FROM MEETINGS

	

	
	a) Welfare Forum (no minutes available)
	

	Noted


	The Welfare Forum had not been held this term but the intention was that it was to be held once a term.
	7/2012

	
	
	

	
	b) Multi-Faith Chaplaincy Centre 
	

	Noted


	RF noted that preparatory work for the MFCC review was ongoing; the full review would be taking place on 23/24 February. It was also noted that Thomas Yap, Anglican Chaplain, would be leaving in April.  
	8/2012

	
	
	

	5. STUDENT CHARTER WORKING GROUP UPDATE

	

	Reported 

	A draft copy of the Student Charter was distributed. There was to be no separate sections for the SU or accommodation to reflect the way in which the expectations of and for both services were embedded within those of the university as a whole.  BM suggested that the existence of rules, regulations, policies and procedures should be highlighted more clearly in order to reassure students that there were ways to support them and methods for dealing with unwanted behaviours.  When finalised, the Student Charter would be widely distributed as a leaflet and web based information. 


	9/2012

	Action
	RF to pass to Paul Humphreys, Security Manager for comment and to take comments back to the SCWG.

	10/2012

	
	
	

	6. ACCOMMODATION ESSEX RENT PAPER 2012/13

	

	Noted
	PC outlined the methodologies and factors involved in calculating the rent increase for accommodation. Extensive consultation took place prior to USG, LM and AR held discussions which were felt to be very positive. BM was to report to USG that the rent increase had the support of the sabbatical officers, if they receive the bench marking data that had been gathered as part of the decision making process.  The SU noted the need for clear, information to students about how their rent money was being used.
	11/2012

	
	
	

	Action
	CO to provide benchmarking data relating to rent increases to AR
	12/2012

	
	
	

	7. TOP BAR / FUSION

	

	Noted
	PC reported the successful opening of Top Bar / Fusion. It was noted that this is a good example of the working partnership with the SU that produced a great product with high numbers of students already using the facility.
	13/2012

	
	
	

	8. ACCOMMODATION QUESTION TIME - UPDATE

	

	Noted


	LM reported the two telephone contractors who service the entire university are to work exclusively on the installation of the accommodation phones. All work was due to be completed by the end of the Spring Term.

Digital handsets were to be available from next week, to be rented through webshop. Individual requests would be considered for free allocation of handsets due to disability; a policy would be produced for the 2012/13 academic year. RF to give BM date for policy.

	14/2012

	Noted


	A second cleaning inspection had taken place to monitor the effects of the reduction in cleaning frequency.  Another was planned for the summer term.  There were still plans to encourage students to take responsibility for looking after their homes by running a competition and posting information posters in kitchens.  A meeting was planned with an external company, Campus Life, who were interested in taking forward these initiatives.


	15/2012

	Reported


	AN reported that the heating day had been extended by one hour in response to concerns about temperature.

	16/2012

	Action
	RF to work with Student Support colleagues from the Disability and Mental Health teams to produce a policy covering the distribution of digital handsets.
	17/2012

	
	

	9. ALCOHOL USE AND IMPACT

	

	Noted
	RF reported on the Alcohol Use and Impact session that took place in the iLab. A full report was to be produced and reported to the USG.  It was felt that the session had been informative and productive and that there were some realistic actions resulting from it, including the need to survey students about alcohol use.  LB noted that he had previously gathered data on alcohol use from students.
	18/2012

	Action
	LB to supply existing data on alcohol use to RF
	19/2012

	
	
	

	10. SUPPORT FOR STUDENTS FROM LIBYA, SYRIA AND IRAN
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	LB reported the problems faced by Libyan, Syrian and Iranian students due to the devaluation of their currency and the inability to transfer funds directly into the UK. It was asked if late payment fees could be waived for students in this situation. RF reported that situations such as these are dealt with on a case by case basis.
	20/2012

	Action
	RF to discuss with Finance the request to waive late payment fines for students who were adversely affected by political/economic situations that would delay payment of fees.
	21/2012

	
	
	

	11. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	KP – A Culture Show was being organised on 20th February, all welcome.
JT - Derby Day against UEA, at Colchester Campus, on 7th March  
JT – on 20 March there was a charity relay bike ride from Southend United Football Ground to Colchester United Football Ground, Would like the event to be promoted and would like to hear from anyone interested in taking part.

	22/2012

	Noted
	LM noted the intention to change all accommodation to be non-smoking for the 2012/13 academic year. A report had been tabled at Senate and approved. PC requested further discussion, it was agreed that BM would take the matter to USG.
	23/2012

	Action
	BM to raise proposal of making all residences non-smoking at USG
	24/2012

	
	

	
	

	13. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Thursday 22 March 2012 at 2pm
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